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Naseby News Editor Required         

Do you think you could edit this newsletter? If I can 

do it then anyone can!! 

Due to work commitments I will be unable to contin-

ue. This has now become a paid role so if you would 

like to earn a little extra then please contact me for 
more details. 

 
Stina Farrell 01604 743235 

naseby.pc@btinternet.com 



 

Members of  
Naseby PC  

Scott Westaway 

Chairman                              

 

Lucy Davies 

Vice Chairman 

Tree & Footpath Warden 

Highways Rep 

 

Paul Reedman 

Street Lighting  

 

Mel Hoyle 

Snow Warden  

Defibrillator 

 

Greg Pritchett 

Neighbourhood Watch  

& Police liaison 

 

Colin Vickers   

Playground Inspection             

 

Jonathan Hillyer 

Mowing Warden 

 

Pauline Vann 

Village Hall Rep 

 

Stina Farrell 

Clerk 

Village Update 
Naseby Parish Council (PC) 

Contact us:    

Stina Farrell 

Clerk to Naseby Parish Council                 
naseby.pc@btinternet.com  01604 743235 

Naseby Parish Council meets in the village 
hall on the first Thursday of each month 
(excluding January and August), at 7:45pm. 
Everyone is welcome to attend these       
meetings and the minutes will be published  
on www.naseby.org as well as on the village 
notice board. 

Naseby News is our very own village  
newsletter sponsored by Naseby Parish 

Council. All contributions of 
interesting village news are gratefully          
received and thank you to those who        

provided  articles for this edition 
It costs as little as £10 to                        
advertise your business  

All funds received from advertising will go 
towards printing costs 

Contact Stina Farrell for more details and 
rates for different sized adverts  

01604 743235 or email:                                
Naseby.pc@btinternet.com 

A big THANK YOU goes out to Pauline 
Vann for proof reading this edition of 
‘Naseby News’ 

 

From December 2015 New Dog Control Powers come 

into force, meaning you risk a £100 fine if you fail 

to:   

 Pick up your dog’s poo  

 Carry the means for picking up your dog’s poo 

while on a walk  

 Stop your dog from entering a fenced-off play-

ground  

 Place your dog on a lead when directed to do 

so by an authorised officer  

  

       

Have you heard? 

http://www.naseby.org/


 
Public Spaces Protection Order on dogs - FAQs  

The PSPO, which comes into force on December 1, 2015, means dog walkers 

 risk a £100 fine and potentially prosecution if they fail to:  

Pick up their dog’s poo  

Carry the means for picking up their dog’s poo while on a walk  

Stop their dog from entering a fenced-off playground  

Place their dog on a lead when directed by a Council officer  

Put their dog on a lead in the area around the visitor centre/café at  Daventry Country Park  

Here are some frequently asked questions about the order  

What if I’m asked to show a dog poo bag and I refuse? Do Council enforcement officers have powers of stop 

and search? Officers have no powers of stop and search – but it is an offence to fail to produce a bag or other 

means for picking up after your dog when asked by an authorised enforcement officer.  The officer will ask for your 

name and address and issue a fixed penalty fine of £100 if you refuse or are unable to produce a bag. People are 

reminded it is a criminal offence to obstruct an authorised enforcement officer in their duty.  

I only take one bag out with me on a walk – what if I am approached after I’ve used it? We would urge 

owners to take a handful of bags with them on every walk – you never know when your dog might decide to go 

twice. However enforcement officers will take a common-sense approach to the new powers. The fines are not in 

place as a money-making scheme or to ‘catch-out’ responsible owners. Officers will generally approach people at 

the start of their walk – at the entrance to parks or in car parks at popular dog walking spots – when owners would 

be expected to have a supply of bags with them. Officers will also be reasonable when considering any explanation 

offered as to why a person is not carrying bags.  

I’ve never seen a dog warden. How will these new rules be enforced? Daventry District Council has eight 

officers who carry out a range of enforcement work covering a broad range of public health, pollution and nuisance 

duties. Two of these officers routinely patrol dog fouling hotspots around the district, including early mornings, 

evenings and on weekends. They wear plain clothes and usually use an unmarked van in order to keep a low profile.  

What about dog walkers who have poo bags but no intention of picking up after their dogs? The main offence 

of failing to pick up after your dog will still be enforced.  Officers will target dog fouling hotspots with the intention 

of catching the small minority of dog owners who are still failing to pick up after their dogs.  

Why might I be told to put my dog on a lead? Most dogs love being off the lead and in many circumstances – 

so long as your dog is safe and under control – that is absolutely fine. However if an authorised officer has formed 

the opinion that a dog is causing danger or serious nuisance to other persons or their dogs the owner will be ordered 

to bring it under control on a lead.  

 

When would you prosecute a dog owner rather than issue them with a fixed penalty? A prosecution might be 

appropriate for repeat offenders, or if the offence is so serious that it merits prosecution.  For example a dog owner 

that allows their dog to be dangerously out of control despite being directed by an officer to put it on a lead may risk 

prosecution, rather than a fine.  

I’ve bagged my dog’s poo but there is no dog poo bin around. What should I do? Dog poo can be bagged and 
placed in any normal public bin – it does not have to go in a dog poo bin. If there are no bins available it can be 
taken home and put into a dustbin. If you come across any bins that are full please report it to DDC at 
www.daventrydc.gov.uk/online and we will empty it.  
How are you informing people of the new rules? In addition to articles such as this, we have erected clear 

signage at sites across the district warning people across the district, this includes clear signposting of the area 

around the café in Daventry Country Park in which dogs must now be kept on leads. The first month under the new 

powers will also focus on educating dog owners about the new rules.  

I use an assistance dog – do the same rules apply? The measures do not apply to assistance dogs used by the 

blind or by persons registered as disabled who lack the physical ability to comply with the requirements of the 

PSPO.  

I’ve seen a dog walker allow his dog to foul without picking it up. What should I do? Please report it to the 

Council with as much information as possible, such as:  

The time/date/location of incident  

The frequency of the offence if it happens regularly  

A description/breed of the dog  

Any other descriptions to help identify the offender, including their name and address if known  

You can report it by phoning 01327 871100 or by visiting www.daventrydc.gov.uk/online   

 

 
 

Village Pride’s news this edition centres mostly round the Fitz trian-
gle, the church, and some saplings up by the Village Hall.  I can’t be 
entirely accurate in telling you what we have done because we 
worked as the magazine was going to print, but these were our aims. 
First, to add some gravel, top soil and grass seed around the magnifi-
cent bench which the Parish Council has installed round the lime tree 
on the “Fitz” triangle.  The old one was put there to commemorate 
the coronation of George V, but had recently been grown into by the 
tree’s roots. 
Second, to plant tulip bulbs there and on the other islands, kindly 
donated to us.  Last year’s bulbs flowered for weeks and made a 
magnificent display after the daffodils faded. 
Very importantly, we worked up in the churchyard, rather neglected 
by us over the past few Village Pride sessions.  We cleared leaves 
round the base of the church – a condition of the grant we had from 
English Heritage when we carried out the church restoration a few 
years ago.  We also did some pruning of lower branches of the trees, 
particularly in the Burial Ground at the side of the church, so that we 
now have a clearer view of the tombstones. 
Finally, we took out some of the saplings up at the playing field 
which had inadvertently been planted over drains; the danger was 
that, in time, their roots would make their way into the drains and 
cause considerable problems. 
To all who helped in any way on the two week-ends in October and 
November very many thanks.  I know we all appreciated the WI 
soups and crumbles on our second week-end – they really set us up 
for our work. 
I will give you good notice of spring Village Pride, and have decided 
to make the dates of the autumn village clear-up permanent: the last 
week-end in October and the first in November.  In that way, with 
additional advertising, I hope you can have the dates in your diaries 
early and come and give us an hour or more’s help. 

 
We are fun to be with, we do useful jobs for our lovely village and 
we make sure we always end our days with tea, cake and laughter. 

 
Margaret Anderson     01604 743141 

http://www.daventrydc.gov.uk/online
http://www.daventrydc.gov.uk/online
http://www.daventrydc.gov.uk/online
http://www.daventrydc.gov.uk/online


 

 
 
NASEBY WI NEWS  
 
     What a wonderful season autumn is 
with hazy morning and, happily, this year lots of mild sunny days – a 
perfect scenario for the Centenary celebrations of the WI movement, 
with Naseby echoing its nationwide appeal.  
 Our July party in Janet Bignall’s garden took this momentous date 
as its theme, at the same time celebrating some milestone birthdays 
amongst our members.  
 The July trip to Kilworth House Theatre was as always enjoyed by 
everyone.  
Our speaker for September, Stephanie Harris, encourage us to 
‘spring clean our minds’ – hopefully leading to a calm, less cluttered 
life!  
 The outing to Ludlow Food Festival in mid-September was much ap-
preciated by all who went.  
 We have just had our AGM on 8 October and look forward to anoth-
er successful year.  
 In November, our speaker, Barbara Potter, is talking about lace 
making.  
 Don’t forget our fundraising event on 7 November when you can 
enjoy our delicious soups and crumbles.  We look forward to seeing 
you on that day and as always appreciate your generous support. 
 Aptly leading on to the December meeting, Christmas will begin with 
Angela Cooksley telling us about ‘The History of Festivals and Food’.   
Our WI meetings take place on the second Thursday of the month in 
Naseby Chapel at 7 30pm. 
  
Thank you,  Pat Yates, Correspondence and Customer Relations  

 



 

Naseby Village Christmas Trail 2015 
      
Too far to walk? Don't like driving at night? 
 
Xmas trail organizers want everyone regardless of age or 
infirmity to enjoy this village event. We have therefore, 
with the support of Daventry District Council and our very 
own Geoff Capel, arranged for a minibus to chauffeur you 
around the various windows and then back to the village 
hall for music and refreshments. Geoff will pick you up 
from your house and take you home whenever you are 
ready. Just ring him on 01604 740568 to make arrange-
ments to be collected.  We want everyone to be able to 
join in so please do ring Geoff, don't be shy! 
 
If this transport idea is a success we propose offering this 
service at all our future events. So let us know what you 
think. 
 
On trail night, if you have little ones who can't walk far, 
speak to Geoff, he will probably be able to give you a lift 
in his Elf Transport as it seats 16. 

 

Our regular activities are: 
 
Sunday: The times of the services vary so please see the notice board.  
Special services (Messy Church & Soul Cafe) are listed in the "other dates for 
your diary" 
 
Monday: Arts & Crafts (weekly) 2pm-4.30pm (all ages welcome) 
             Teen Spirit (1st & 3rd of month)  7.30pm-8.45pm (Yr    7 upwards) 
 
Tuesday: Jaffa (2nd of month) 3.30pm-4.45pm (Reception-yr2) 
              Art Group (weekly) 7.15pm-9.15pm (all abilities welcome) 
 
Wednesday:  Coffee morning (1st of month)  9.15am-11(ish)am     (organised 
by school & chapel) 
                    Messy Play (2nd & 4th of month) 9.30pm-11am (A new activity 
similar to Mums & Tots but with the addition of crafts etc.) 
                   Play & Pray (3rd of month) 9.30am-10.30am (Singing, story, craft 
and refreshments for under 5's) 
                    Fusion (last wed of month) 6pm-7.15pm ( Yrs 3-6) 
 
Friday:  Chapel open for prayer (weekly in term time) 11am-12noon (anyone 
welcome to drop in) 
 
(Please note that we no longer have Thursday Mums & Tots) 
 
Other Dates For Your Diary: 
 
Sunday 29th November, 10.30am. Soul Cafe (come and join us for a cup of 
coffee and a bacon roll followed by a short service) 
 
Sunday 13th December, 3.30pm - 5.30pm, Messy Church (Crafts, games, 
songs and a story followed by a meal - suitable for all ages) 
Sunday 20th December, 6pm, Candle lit Carol Service (Suitable for all ages) 

Naseby Methodist Church 



 
 

Daventry Rural Safer Community 

Rural North East Update Oct 2015 

PCSO Matt Taylor  
  

Villages covered   

Arthingworth, Clipston, Cold Ashby, East 

Farndon, Guilsborough, Haselbech, Kelmarsh, Marston Trussell, Naseby, 

Oxendon, Sibbertoft, Sulby, Thornby and Welford.  

  

P C S O  R U R A L  N O R T H  S C H O O L S  P A R K I N G  P A T R O L S   

Due to complaints from a number of local residents and parents parking 

outside local primary schools, I carried out some early patrols outside 

both Clipston and Guilsborough Primary Schools recently. In all, ten par-

ents / guardians were spoken to for dropping their children off on the 
yellow zig-zag's immediately outside the schools gates.  I would like to 

remind all parents that Highway Code Rule 243 states that you “Do not 

stop or park near a school entrance”. Many parents are parking else-

where in the villages and walking with their children to school. I ask you 
to be mindful that some primary school children have to travel to school 

on a school bus, the safest place for the school bus to drop off, due to the 

children being escorted off the bus by teaching staff, is at the school 

gates. We appreciate that the drop off and pick up time at the school 
gates is the busiest time in most of our villages and we ask all road users 

to have patience around these times. Other schools will be visited as and 

when my shift pattern allows.  

   

S A F E T Y  A S S E M B L Y  T O  G U I L S B O R O U G H  P R I M A R Y   

At the end of September, I delivered a Safety Assembly to Guilsborough 

Primary School. The assembly looked at staying safe on the walk to 
school, staying safe near the water - such as at swimming pools, staying 

safe in the home, and also staying safe on the internet. This was well 

received by the pupils and staff at the school.  

   

  
  

 
  

 



 

Christmas 2015 Waste and Recycling Collections 
 
Christmas Day (Friday, 25 December) 
There will be no collection on Christmas Day and instead ONLY those properties affect-
ed will receive a collection of their recycling and food waste on Sunday, 27 December. 
 
Boxing Day collections (Saturday 26 December) – There will be a recycling and food 
waste collection on Saturday, 26 December, but brown bins will not be collected. 
 
New Year collections (Thursday, 31 December and Friday, 1 January) – Black bin, 
recycling and food waste collections will take place as normal. 
 
Black bins – Over Christmas and New Year, black bins will continue to be collected as 
normal on their fortnightly cycle. Please make sure you recycle as much as possible as 
excess side waste and bins with raised lids will not be collected. 
 
Brown bins – From 21 December until Monday, 18 January 2015 brown bin collections 
will be suspended for households in Daventry District. This will enable crews to focus 
on collecting extra recycling. Please refer to your collections calendar as to when your 
brown bin will be collected next. 
 
Recycling boxes and food bins – these will continue to be collected weekly for all 
properties on their scheduled collection day. There are alternative recycling arrange-
ments for households scheduled for a Christmas Day collection (Friday 25 December ). 
 
Extra recycling—Large cardboard will be collected from Boxing Day (26 December) 
until Saturday, 9 January inclusive. 
If you have large cardboard and it won’t fit in your recycling box, please flatten it as 
much as possible and place next to your boxes on your collection day. Please do not 
place it inside another cardboard box. 
You can also put out other extra recycling for collection over Christmas. 
If you have more recycling than your boxes can hold, please continue to sort your items 
and place them into clear or white bags next to your boxes (not black or green sacks) 
 
Real Christmas trees – Christmas trees will only be collected when garden waste 
collections resume district-wide from 18 January, 2016. 
Please put your tree out next to your brown bin on your scheduled collection day from 
this date, or alternatively take it to your local household waste recycling centre. Find 
your nearest at www.daventrydc.gov.uk/recycling 
Please note there are no parish collection points of Christmas trees in Daventry District. 
Any trees found in public places will be treated as fly-tipping.  
 
Check your collection calendar – In December last year we sent you a waste and 
recycling calendar with collection dates for the 2015 and 2016 two-year period which 
we asked you to keep for future reference. 
If you no longer have this calendar you can download a replacement from our website 
at www.daventrydc.gov.uk/recycling or call us on 01327 871100. 
Please note there are no changes planned to your existing collection day or schedule in 
2016. 
 
Reporting a missed bin over Christmas and New Year 
Daventry District Council’s offices and Contact Centre will be closed from Friday, 25 
December 2015 until Monday 4 January 2016. 
During this time waste and recycling services will continue and you can report a missed 
bin collection on our website at www.daventrydc.gov.uk. 
 

 

Special Constables 

I am pleased to announce that the number of Special Police 

Constables recruited by Northamptonshire Police has now 

passed the 500 mark! This is a huge achievement giving North-

ants Police the largest Special Constabulary per head of popula-
tion and the largest ratio of Specials to regular officers, in the 

country. This is testament not only to the hard work of the 

Force, but also the fantastic support of local people who want to 

give something back their community.   

Want help finding a Parish Special Constable for Naseby? 

The ambition over time is to have a Parish Special Constable in 

each and every village. We would like to help you find a Parish 
Special constable for your village by inviting you to invite us to 

carry out a ‘knock and drop’ event. Knock and drops involve 

every house in a community being visited by PCSOs, Special 

Constables and other volunteers. We invite residents to attend a 
locally-held recruitment event, usually on the forthcoming Sat-

urday at a venue such as the local pub or village hall. These 

events provide residents the opportunity to learn more about 

the role of Special Constables and how to apply, but also allows 
them to raise any wider policing concerns they may have local-

ly.   

If you would like any further information on becoming a Parish 

Special Constable please contact the Specials Recruitment Team 
at SpecialsRecruitment@northants.pnn.police.uk or phone 

01604 888113. 

C O U N T Y  S C H O O L S  C H A L L E N G E  . . .  S T O P  

P R E S S   

Following on their success at the County Schools Challenge 

Final last year, Guilsborough Academy have been one of the 

first schools to put their name down for this year's challenge, 

which will be focusing on forming healthy relationships. I am 

grateful to Miss Furnell in the Maths department for once again 

co-ordinating this project for the school. 

 

Speed Enforcement by the Safer Roads Team, as well as checks 

by the local Safer Community Teams, continues throughout the 

area.  

http://www.daventrydc.gov.uk/recycling
http://www.daventrydc.gov.uk/recycling
http://www.daventrydc.gov.uk
mailto:SpecialsRecruitment@northants.pnn.police.uk


  



  

 

Village Health Warning 

It has come to our attention that there is an increasingly severe 
case of ‘last-minute-itis’ spreading around the village. 

The effects of last-minute-itis are rarely serious for the afflicted.  
Sufferers are often heard to say “Oh yes, I forgot to buy the tick-
ets”, or “I had intended to go to that”, and can often feel extreme 
disappointment.   

However, it can have a more serious effect on those around them, 
particularly event organisers, who usually experience sleepless-
ness, prematurely greying hair and a sudden increase in wrinkles.  
It can also lead to the cancellation of activities and events. 

Fortunately, the cure is quite straightforward.  It simply involves 
the use of a diary (or electronic planning aid) and a little fore-
thought.  Highlighter pens are also used by some to aid recovery.   

If we can eradicate this terrible illness from our village, we can 

look forward to a future filled with regular social functions and 

sporting activities for us all to enjoy.   

 The Royal Oak 

 

Under New Management!!! 

 

Now serving food!! All items on the menu are 
available to eat in or takeaway! 

Family friendly—Kids drink free on Sundays! 
(Conditions apply) 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
News from your Village Hall 
 
Lots of news, but I’ll keep it brief: 
 
Maintenance 

British Gas have topped up the insulation in the roof, draught-proofed the 
doors and replaced many of the lightbulbs for more efficient LED alter-
natives.  The remaining bulbs will be replaced when the hall is redecorat-
ed. 

We have submitted a bid to Daventry District Council for their help in financ-
ing the replacement of some of the worn, wooden doors and windows.  
We hope to hear their decision early in November. 

Our next priority is the redecoration of the main hall.  We will apply for addi-
tional grants, but will also be holding more events in the next few 
months to raise the necessary funds.  The height of the ceiling means this 
will be an expensive undertaking, so please support our events. 

 
Classes 
The new timetable of classes has been very popular, and we now have over 17 
hours of activities every week.  The current timetable is printed over the page. 

Do let us know if there's anything else you'd like us to arrange. We only need 
approximately 8-10 people to make a class viable, so if enough people 
ask for something, we can try to arrange it.  

 
 Sports Court 

The sports court is our next challenge.  
We'd like to reach a point where we have one sports-themed fundraising event 

each year to finance the maintenance of the court, so that we can aban-
don the current membership-based scheme. We've had a few ideas, such 
as a tennis ladder, 5-a-side football league or a “local villages” multi-
sport tournament.  

Please please contact us if you've any ideas or if you'd be willing to give a bit 
of time to help arrange something.    

 
Events 

Our next event is the Christmas Trail on Sunday, December 13th. 
Next year, we will be holding a quiz night on Friday, 5th February and a Mur-

der-Mystery Dinner on Saturday, 5th March. 
There will also be a ‘whole-village’ celebration of the Queen’s 90th Birthday 

on Saturday, June 11th. 
 

 

c/o 17 Newlands  Naseby  Northants  NN6 6DQ      www.nasebyvillagehall.org       Bookings  0844 504 1905 

 

CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTING CEREMONY 

 

Sunday 29
TH

 November 2015 

  

Come to the church from  

4.30 onwards 

        Mulled Wine 

 

 

Christmas Songs 

 

 

       Mince Pies 

Carols 

 

 

      Squash 

 

 

Sausage Rolls 

 

 

   Biscuits 

A collection will be taken for the church 



 

 

All Saints Church 
Dear Parishioners and Friends 

I hope you have all had a good summer, and are 
enjoying the recent lovely spell of bright and crisp 
autumn days. The harvesting has mostly finished 
and perhaps it is a good time to remember God’s 
part in the provision of our food, to pray for his 
help and blessing and to take time to give thanks for 
his wonderful gifts to us. So often we take the avail-
ability of our food for granted. We no longer eat 
foods as they come into season; global transporta-
tion allows us to obtain the majority of our foods 
whenever we feel like it. Often we fail to remember 
or recognise the part played by God in the provid-
ing for our needs.  

The Sundays in November form a pre-Advent time of quiet preparation as we 
move towards the great feast of Christmas and the ending of the year. It is per-
haps a good time to take stock of our lives and our relationship with God  -  per-
haps taking time to sit quietly, or read, or listen to music, or even to pray! If only 
we can calm ourselves down a bit and stop rushing about so much we might find 
it possible to give God a bit more of our time and maybe it will help us not to 
rush crazily into our preparations for celebrating Christmas. 

 

Wouldn’t it be wonderful to arrive at Christmas day fresh and ready for the cele-
bration rather than worn out, and fed up with the whole idea!! 

Our services for the Christmas Season are as follows:  

On Advent Sunday (29th Nov) we start the celebrations with the Tree Lighting 
Ceremony at 4.30pm 

Sundays 13th & 20th December we have our usual  9.30am Sung Eucharist ser-
vice.  

On 13th December at 4.30pm there will also be a Family Service with Nativity 
and Carols at Haselbech. 

Our own Carols by Candlelight Service takes place at 6pm on Christmas Eve 
(24th Dec) and the traditional Midnight Mass will be celebrated at Haselbech at 
11.30pm; On Christmas morning there will be a United Benefice Service at Clip-

ston at 10am. 

 

With all good wishes, 

Revd Angela 

 

Keep in touch 
If you have any questions, suggestions, complaints or requests, please do contact 
us.  We really do want to know what you think (it’s your village hall!).  There are 
lots of ways to reach us: 

phone Penny on 01604 743184 or Pauline on 07884 345551 
via the website at www.nasebyvillagehall.org 
by email at nasebyvillagehall@gmail.co.uk 
on Twitter at @yourvillagehall 
on Facebook at www.facebook.com/nasebyvillagehall 

 
We’d also love to hear from you if you have a bit of spare time and would be hap-
py to help us, whether on a regular or occasional basis.  In the meantime, thank 
you to everyone who has supported us in our recent work, or previous committees 
with all their hard work. 
 
Penny Nicholson 
Chair 
Naseby Village Hall Management Committee 
 
 

No Strings Badminton is exactly that. Just turn up, kit will be provided, tuition if you'd 
like some, just pay £5 and play..... No Strings. 
7-8pm on Wednesdays no need to book just turn up and Jamie will look after you.  

 

Short mat bowls club 
 
If you have never played before or if you are a world champion, Naseby bowls club 
welcomes you. We meet between 2-4 on Wednesday afternoons. It costs £2 a ses-
sion which includes a hot drink. Come and join us, even if only for a chat! 

 

NASEBY VILLAGE HALL 50:50 CLUB 

 

Congratulations to our July- September winners, now that we have 77 numbers the 
prize fund has increased to a tidy sum. If we managed to get 100 numbers sold the 
first prize each month would be a respectable £60 so, what are you waiting for its 
still not to late to join. Drop a cheque or cash for £6 to 17 Newlands for your 
chance to be a winner in the last three months of 2015. If you want to pay by 
standing order or bank transfer email us at nasebyvillagehall@gmail.co.uk and we 
will give you our details. Let's try and get to 100 ! 

http://www.nasebyvillagehall.org
http://www.facebook.com/nasebyvillagehall
mailto:nasebyvillagehall@gmail.co.uk


 

Naseby Village Hall Activity Timetable, Autumn 2015   

Almost all classes are suitable for all ages and all abilities.  If you’re interested, don’t 

assume the class is full, or isn’t for you – simply phone and have a chat with the instructor.  

They’re all very friendly! 

Monday 

19.30 – 22.00 Table Tennis: Mike Willis on 01604 740437 

Tuesday 

11.00 – 12.00 Circuits:  Claire Osborne on 07718 060000  

18.00 – 20.00 Naseby Runners: James Smith on 07912 420963 

19.00 – 20.00 Zumba: Jo on 07972 917463 or  jo@morr isclarke.co.uk  

Wednesday 

09.30 – 10.30 Intermediate Pilates: Lorraine on 07976 529414 

(www.pilatesway.co.uk) 

10.45 – 11.45 Beginners Pilates: Lorraine on 07976 529414 

(www.pilatesway.co.uk) 

14.00 – 15.00 Short Mat Bowls: Roger  on 07734 260773  

19.00 – 20.00 No Strings Badminton: Pauline on 07884 345551 

19.00 - 21.30 Beginners Quilting and Stitching: Bella on 07740 037988 

(arabellastuart@aol.com) 

20.00 – 21.00 Boxing Circuits: Claire Osborne on 07718  060000 (from November  4th 

for 7 weeks) 

Thursday 

17.30 – 18.45 Yoga: Lizzy on 07950 573719 (www.yoga-walks.webeden.co.uk)  

18.55 – 19.55 Judo: Ian on 07747 774955 

19.30 – 20.30 Men’s 5-a-side Football: peter .burditt19@btinternet.com  

20.00 – 21.00 Private Badminton 

Friday 

09.45 – 10.45 Beginners Pilates with Louise: Contact Louise on 07951 134342 

(www.louisedarepilates.co.uk) 

15.45 – 16.45 NSA Sports Club 

 

 

 
NASEBY VILLAGE HALL 50:50 CLUB WINNERS 

 
January-December 2015 

Win cash prizes and support your village hall with our 50:50 club.  Each number costs £2 

a month of which £1 is paid out in prizes and £1 goes straight to the village hall.  

 
Up to June 2015 there were 64 numbers so first prizes for the months of January to June 

was  £38.40 with four runners up prizes of £6.40.  From July to September there were 77 

numbers so first prize winners each got 60% of the monthly prize fund which is £46.20 

with 4 runner up prizes of £7.70. The lucky winners are listed above. 

 
It's not to late to join in for the last 3 months of the year, just email us at nasebyvil-
lagehall@gmail.com or ring the promotor Pauline Vann of Manor Farm, Newlands, Naseby  
on 07884 345551 for more details. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  First prize Second Third Fourth Fifth 

January 108 Anderson  
(Margaret) 

90 Leatherland 

(Bill & Anne) 

20 Bott 

(Maurice) 

6 Vann 

(Pauline) 

16 Westaway 

(Pauline) 

February 35 Capell 

(Geoff) 

64 Draper 

(Dave) 

44 Simon 

(Mr &Mrs) 

121 Westaway 

(Edward) 

1 Nicholson 

(Richard) 

March 10 Kelly 

 (Paul) 

99 Daw 

(Derek) 

12 Atkins 

(Pauline) 

20 Bott 

(Maurice) 

19 Leatherland 

(Bill and Anne) 

April 1 Nicholson 

(Richard) 

36 Westaway 

(Julie) 

25 Westaway 

(Scott) 

26 Watson 

(Ruth) 

18 Clement 

(Joanne) 

May 114 Capell 

(Geoff) 

25 Westaway 

(Scott) 

15 Christer 

(Mo) 

60 Ashby. 

(Sally) 

26 Watson 

(Ruth) 

June 16 Westaway 

(Pauline) 

9 Wood 

(Mary) 

30 Dyer 

(Dawn) 

 95 Lightfoot 

(Brenda) 

38 Duddleston 

(Louise) 

July 74 
Carter(Angela) 

25 Westaway 
(Scott) 

108 Anderson 
(Margaret) 

19 Leatherland 
(Bill and Anne) 

68 Kirk (Janine) 

August 113 Spencer 
(Phil) 

49 Lilley (Allan) 52  Gardner 
(Leah) 

59 White (M&S) 34 Steane (Bob) 

September 38 Duddleston 
(Louise) 

93  Cousens 
(Mr&Mrs) 

26 Watson   
(Ruth) 

6  Vann 
(Pauline) 

131 Fearnley 
Atkinson  (Wendy) 

http://www.louisedarepilates.co.uk
mailto:nasebyvillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:nasebyvillagehall@gmail.com

